
 

Sunrise Little League 
Board Meeting 12/7/23 @ 6pm 

Minutes 

Attendance: Colin, Cindy, Sandra, Julie, Jen, Mike, Ryan, Danny, Jess, Brandon, Amy, Cierra, Karliana,  

 

• Little League Announcement - 2025 ages 4-7 can play any league (within district)  

o As long as they don’t leave the league they can continue to stay in  

• Board Meeting locations 

o R Vida is going to be our “home” for meetings in the winter 

o During the season we can move to having them at the field  

o Consider moving meeting days from Thursday to another day due to board members 

and coaching conflicts 

▪ Mondays 

▪ Sundays 

• Social Media 

o Karliana to start sending out social “blasts” about try outs and spring registration 

• Field Maintenance  

o Aeration work on tryout day, those who aren’t assisting with tryouts can assist with 

aeration 

▪ Need to flag sprinklers 

▪ Typically aeration is done before or after freeze points (November and February) 

o All 3 mounds need to be rebuilt 

o Conex 

▪ Approved by parks to place another conex  

▪ $5-$7k for 40ft double door 

▪ Approved to place on the other side of the existing conex 

▪ Jaime wants to be there when it’s placed to make sure that the ground is 

properly graded and gravel placed 

▪ Once we get final pricing we will vote before purchase 

• Big Al 

o Coaches training. Virtual, cost is $300 

o Homework for board: 

▪ Go look at Big Al’s website and see what is offered and we will then vote in 

January on if we want to enroll in the program.  

• Fingerprinting 

o Need to get an ORI number to get LiveScanned 

o Will use fingerprint for background 

o Amy is going to get cleared first and will let us know update at next meeting 

• Lanyards 



o We are going to be getting lanyards for all board members, coaches, volunteers 

o $.89-$4.89 depending on if we want it personalized 

▪ Want a basic blue lanyard that says Sunrise Little League 

▪ Jen will work to pricing  

▪ Will send in request for vote of approval once we have final pricing 

o Cost of purchasing a machine that can make badges.  

▪ Badges should have a photo on it to identify the person 

• Transfer request 

o Family having a hardship, requesting their son be transferred to Maidu  

o Waiting for Liz w/ district to weigh in and make a decision 

o Decision could be setting precedence for future requests  

• Snack bar price increases 

o Need to increase prices on some of the snack bar items on the menu, approx. $.25-$.50 

• Walk-up registration on 12/16 from 10-12 at Sunrise Little League 

• Pancake breakfast  

o Raised approx. $4,200 

o Money was being raised for shade sails, dugout shade and scorekeeper boxes 

• Money Drops 

o Lots of work to do large money drops at the end of the year 

o Can we do drops more often? Once a month? 

o If we did them more often would we want to purchase another safe so that we don’t 

have to deal with opening the ground safe? 

o Everyone agreed to more frequent bag drops 

o Colin suggested we try the more frequent drops for a little bit before committing to 

purchasing a new safe.  

• AED 

o Would prefer to rent vs buy 

o There is a company that will come out and maintain the AED for us, renting is much 

more economical  

o They can also send someone out to train us, ~ $500 to have someone train.  

o Would like to have this ready and on the fields by March 

• Savannah Banananas 

o Will send out link to Executive and Aux chat so that board members can purchase their 

tickets before January’s meeting 

o Buy for immediate family only, want to keep as many tickets available for the league as 

possible 

o At January’s meeting we can see how many tickets we have left and then decide what 

we want to do with those tickets 

▪ Consider purchasing tickets to raffle off, 4 for Sac game and 4 for Fresno 

 


